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ATTACHMENT 
1414 Jenifer Street – Variance Application 

 
Description of Requested Variance 

 
The existing house, which includes the backroom behind the kitchen, is 1.1 feet from the 
property line.  (See attached survey of existing house.)   To remedy a faulty foundation beneath 
the backroom, we want to demolish the backroom, replace the foundation, and rebuild the 
backroom.  The city has advised that a rebuilt backroom is an addition and that, without a 
variance, the rebuilt backroom may not be within the required 3.3-feet side yard setback.  We are 
requesting a 1.1-foot variance that would allow the rebuilt backroom to be 2.2 feet from the 
property line.  The 1.1-foot variance would allow a side wall of the rebuilt backroom to be in line 
with the existing kitchen pocket door.  Moving that wall any further away from the property line 
would require extensive renovations to the kitchen. 
 

Variance Standards 

1. There are conditions unique to the property of the applicant that do not apply generally to 
other properties in the district. 

The existing house, including the backroom, is already within the 3.3-foot side yard 
setback. 

2.  The variance is not contrary to the spirit, purpose, and intent of the regulations in the zoning 
district and is not contrary to the public interest. 

We want to move the backroom an additional 1.1 feet from the property line.  The 
increased distance will positively impact the amount of light and air between our house 
and our neighbor’s house.  Our backyard and our neighbor’s backyard are very large and 
there is plenty of open space. 

3.  For an area (setbacks, etc.) variance, compliance with the strict letter of the ordinance would 
unreasonably prevent use of the property for a permitted purpose or would render compliance 
with the ordinance unnecessarily burdensome. 

We want a side wall of the rebuilt backroom to be in line with the existing kitchen pocket 
door.  Moving the wall any further away from the property line would require us to move 
the pocket door, as well as the stove and kitchen cabinets that are adjacent to the pocket 
door.  Doing that would require extensive reconfiguring and remodeling of the kitchen, 
which we substantially renovated eight years ago.  In addition, a reconfigured kitchen 
would not accommodate our existing appliances and cabinets and thereby negatively 
affect useability of the kitchen.  Therefore, compliance with the 3.3-foot setback would 
be unnecessarily burdensome. 

4.  The alleged difficulty or hardship is created by the terms of the ordinance rather than by a 
person who has a present interest in the property. 
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The terms of the ordinance require a 3.3-foot setback.  As noted above, compliance with 
the ordinance would require extensive reconfiguring and remodeling of the kitchen.   

5.  The proposed variance shall not create substantial detriment to adjacent property. 

The existing house, including the backroom, is already within the setback and there is no 
detriment to light or air.  In addition, moving the rebuilt backroom 1.1 feet further away 
from the property line will have a positive impact on the amount of light air between the 
houses. 

6.  The proposed variance shall be compatible with the character of the immediate neighborhood. 

It is very typical for houses within our neighborhood to be very close together and within 
the setback. 

 


























